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We have been searching for a suitable location to hold 
our movie premiere due to the number of requests 
received.  Well, we are happy to announce our search 
is over!   

On Sunday February 24, 2008, Dieselbikes will be 
hosting a movie premiere for our just released video 
titled Wheels of Fury “The New Pecking Order”. 

You and all your biking friends are cordially invited to 
attend this FREE event. That’s right FREE!  This 
movie premiere will be held at Rye Airfield and Diesel-
bikes has rented out the facility for this premiere/park 
ride. 

If you come to watch the movie, you get to ride the 
park after the showing. This movie will be available for 
sale ($15.00) after the premier and all monies col-
lected will help Dieselbikes continue our trail/event 
efforts for the local biking community.  

Remember this movie is not your typical mountain 
bike movie, in fact, its two movies in one. We have a 
few new movie previews available to watch on our 
website.  Just click this link to view them.  
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Event Timetable: 

4:30-5:00: Doors open 

5:00-6:15: Movie Premiere 

6:15-8:00: Go ride the indoor park (Remember to bring your bike) 

 

Dieselbikes Website Link 

dieselbikes.com  

Click on any link below to watch previews for this movie 

Movie Trailer   Comical Preview   Riding Preview 

http://www.dieselbikes.com
http://www.dieselbikes.com/media/2007_Movie_Trailer.htm
http://www.dieselbikes.com/media/2007_Movie_Trailer.htm
http://www.dieselbikes.com/media/2007_Movie_Trailer.htm
http://www.dieselbikes.com/media/2007_Movie_Trailer.htm
http://www.dieselbikes.com
http://www.dieselbikes.com/news/news.htm
http://www.dieselbikes.com/trails/trails_directory.htm
http://www.dieselbikes.com/diesel/group_rides.htm
http://www.dieselbikes.com/diesel/events_calendar.htm
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We are gearing up for another great year of mountain biking events.  Dieselbikes has received approval for our Lynn Woods events and 

we are in full planning stages to make them bigger and better then last year. 

D-Day “The Second Drop” (Lynn Woods, MA) 

Saturday June 14, 2008 – 9:30am-5:00pm 

D-Day “The Second Drop” will be a continuation of our past 2007 D-Day Event.  This event will provide the mountain bike community 

a one-day experience to DEMO ride a ton of mountain bikes from various manufactures in Lynn Woods.  This event is for all riding 

levels and many different bikes will be available for YOU to test ride on singletrack. More information will be posted in the coming 

weeks on our website and through press releases.  This will be a large social event for the community, so mark your calendar bring your 

bike, friends and family members.  Everyone is welcomed! 

 

The “Spookbikecular” Halloween Festival (Lynn Woods, MA) 

Saturday October 25, 2008 – 9:30am-5:00pm 

The “Spookbikecular” Halloween Festival is a one-day event that will have something for everyone.  Group rides; costume contest and 

other family geared venues will provide a fun time for all who attend. We are in the beginning phases for this event, so more informa-

tion will be posted in the coming months.  This will be another large social event for the community, so mark your calendar and get 

ready for a spooky event! 

 

Pending Event: “Bash at Attitash” 

“Bash at Attitash” is a similar event to D-Day, however will be geared more towards the downhill/freerider junkie. Tentative dates for 

this event are Saturday August 09th & Sunday August 10th. Dieselbikes is still speaking with Attitash management regarding this 

event. A lot of work still needs to be completed before this is official, but if we can swing this event, it should be a great one. We will 

keep you posted via the website and monthly newsletter. 

Pending Event: IMBA Trail Building School — Lynn Woods 

This would be a hosted trail building school presented by IMBA. We have submitted required paperwork to IMBA for this potential 

trail slated for September 2008 timeframe. At this point in time, this trail day school is still pending. This trail school would focus 

around building tips and identifying techniques to “winterizing” multi-use trails. In conjunction, review techniques on re-opening the 

same trails once winter has passed. 

Below is a list of proposed 2008 events. All these events are still subject to change and updates for them will be posted on our website 

and through every monthly newsletter. For now, this will provide you with an idea of what we are trying to plan for the year. 

APPROVED 

APPROVED 
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Lynn Woods: Lynn, MA 

All has been quiet in Lynn Woods for the month of January.  Nothing to report that would 
cause any alarm in the eyes of Park Management.  There have been visible signs of mountain 
bikes present on sections of trails that are considered closed for this winter period.  The visible 
signs are small and appear to be a few bikes, but we have been asked to restate certain sections 
of Lynn Woods is closed from January 1, 2008 and will reopen on April 15, 2008. 

If you are in need of biking in Lynn Woods, the far north side by the power lines it open year-
round.  Basically all the trails out behind the Bostonville Pub (Former Big Dog) are open to 
ride.  We have a winter riding map posted on our website.  Please feel free to visit this link to 
view and/or download the *Lynn Woods Winter reference map. 

The 2008 trail work proposal has been submitted to Park Management this past month.  We 
have received approval on a few of our proposed trail days and awaiting status for the others.  
With that said, we have nailed down the dates for these projects and the full announcement for 
Lynn Woods trail work should be made in next month’s newsletter. 

For now here are the initial trail dates and general area for work: 

 Saturday April 26 – Bow Ridge area trail work 
 Saturday May 31 – Ballfield area trail work 
 Sunday September 14 – Overlook Trail work 
 Sunday October 12 – Ballfield area trail work 
 

More information will be posted next month with an official launch of our 2008 Lynn Woods 
Trail Maintenance Series! 

TRAIL THREADS 

Bruce & Tom’s: Gloucester, MA 

We have not had any reported issues sent to us regarding this favorite riding spot.  All seems quiet with just a few messy spots caused 
by the weather.  As many know, we will keep restating this information for our growing list of newsletter subscribes; the B&T’s trail 
network spans land owned by Essex County Greenbelt and a number of private landowners. The area owned by Essex County Green-
belt is officially known as Tompson Street Reservation.  Currently mountain biking as allowed year round, but we ask that you use 
some common sense when riding there during the winter months.  The ground will continuously go through a frost, freeze and thaw 
transition throughout these winter months.  During this time, the trail system is sensitive, so  just use common sense when riding. 

We have begun or efforts in planning for trail work regarding this area.  With much of our Lynn Woods projects under review, we have 
time to concentrate in opening up out communication efforts with public and private landowners.  Our goal is to assembly a B&T’s 
Trail Maintenance Series for 2008.  If possible, this will span across both Tompson Street and B&T’s areas respectively.  At least this is 
our goal and we will work towards establishing annual trail maintenance at this location.  Once again, please remember to respect the 
sensitive of the B&T’s trail network and keep off all private land unless you have permission by the respective landowner. 

www.flw.org 

www.nemba.org 

http://www.nemba.org
http://www.flw.org
http://www.dieselbikes.com/trails/lyw/lyw_maps.htm
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Support Your Local Trails! 
We at Dieselbikes want to stress the importance of supporting your local trail network.  
Many of us take for granted the trails we ride and the impact as a user group we have on 
those trails.   

Regardless you ride locally, or travel to ride other places, the fact remains mountain bike 
trails do not take care of themselves.  Many individuals, groups of people and official organi-
zations throughout New England handle issues, problems and repairs for our trail networks 
caused by YOU the single rider. 

In today’s society, supporting your local trail has become more important then ever.  With 
declining State park budgets, land development contracts and a increased perception of our 
recreational sports destroying the woods, we as a bike community must band together to 
support and maintain our beloved trails. 

We ask all riders in the community to step up and support your local trail network. This is a 
rather an easy task to accomplish in two simple ways.  First, volunteer for as many local and 
regional trail days. Second, if you cannot volunteer, donate money to such bike organiza-
tions that help maintain our trails.   

It is that simple!  Without your support, our bike trails will disappear forever. 

We are clearing out our 2007 active apparel line up to make room for our 2008 line up.   All 
selected 2007-men/women apparel will be reduced by half price. This fire sale will run for 
the month of February or until inventory is gone, which ever comes first.   

We do have limited sizes and inventory available for sale, so check our website before order-
ing.  All purchases shipped within the 48-continental United States have free shipping & 
handling charges.  We have been pleased with our apparel sales for 2007 and hope 2008 is 
even better.  New t-shirt graphics, pants and other products are on their way for this spring! 

If you were thinking of getting a t-shirt and help support the trail networks we maintain, 
please visit our website’s products page or click on this link.  We are a growing mountain 
bike club who wants to make your trails better for all trail riding.   

Whether you trek across fire roads, jump off ledges or ride a Muni, we believe in maintain-
ing the trails for all.  Regardless of our groups dedicated efforts, we can always use the sup-
port and volunteer help from the mountain biking community.  Whether you purchase our 
active apparel, local movies and/or donate your time/money to the cause; your help is 
greatly appreciated. 

50% off 

list price! 
Apparel 

Starting @ $5.00 

This Month Only! 

http://www.dieselbikes.com/products/dieselbikes_products.htm


Group Rides 
Our 2008 group rides will begin on April 19th with our 3rd Annual Lynn Woods 

Opening Day Ride. 

Dieselbikes will begin posting weekday and weekend group rides on our web-

site.  You can view these dates as they become available at the following link 

below: 

DIESELBIKES GROUP RIDES 

If you would like to be placed on our group rides list, please feel free to con-

tact us at the following e-mail address: 

dbgrouprides@dieselbikes.com 

Our group rides have no set pace or rider level.  We are just out riding our 
bikes and having fun.  All rider styles and levels are welcome. 

Who We Are: 
We are just a group of riders who started this web-site to quietly get into 
the mountain bike industry.  We do not expect anything big from this ven-
ture but to have fun doing what we love, RIDE OUR BIKES!!!  Over this past 
year we have seen a huge following for Dieselbikes and plan on turn this 
hobby into a business to help support and expand New England mountain 
biking. 

Our Roots: 
The roots of Dieselbikes starts in the City of Lynn better know as the "City 
of Sin."  Over the past years we have added riders to our team whom brings 
their own unique style of riding and personality.  Our local (unofficial) 
freeride park is none other than Lynn Woods.  You will find us riding there 3 
~ 4 times a week during the biking season. Whether working our day and/
or night jobs, we all find the time to make that blissful ride of downhill de-
scends, jumps, hucks and friendly camaraderie that is only found when we 
RIDE OUR BIKES!!! 
 
Mission: 
Our mission is expand, promote and create a distinct portrait of mountain 
biking in and around New England.  We believe that New England is one of 
the best places to mountain bike and feel by bringing all mountain bikers 
together, we will create a VIBE which will help expand this sport!  

Whether posting pictures, videos, local trail maps and/or scheduling biking 
trips, we are starting small and keeping it simple.  Someday our secondary 
goal is to build downhill/freeride bikes and or bike components for anyone 
who wants bulletproof products tested on FLAT DROPS here in New England. 

P.O. Box 724 

Lynnfield, MA 01940 

 

Email: info@dieselbikes.com 

Website: Dieselbikes.com 

“New England Mountain Bike 

News and Trail Information” 

DIESELBIKES 

mailto:dbgrouprides@dieselbikes.com
mailto:info@dieselbikes.com
http://www.dieselbikes.com

